
June 8, 1979 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Friday 

June 8, 1979 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman  Home Road.  

All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Wilbur Danner, 2
nd

 by Willis Waybright, 

carried.  

 The Treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Danner, 2
nd

 by Waybright, 

carried.  

 There was a public hearing concerning the adoption of a revision of the subdivision 

ordinance by the Township.  One person was present, Mrs. Eileen Holmes, and she did not 

voice any opinion on the matter.  Glenn Snyder made a motion that , since a public hearing 

was held to receive comments on the revision of our subdivision ordinance and since no 

unfavorable comments were hear, that the Supervisors adopt the new ordinance as 

advertised.  This motion was seconded by Danner, motion carried.   

 Martin and Sherrill requests that he be released for a least part of the money (75%) 

of the $96,000.00 that he presented as security.  This is to be applied to his letter of credit 

for the building of Hillside Estates.  The Supervisors discussed this matter among 

themselves and also with their solicitor, Sam Teeter, who was present at the meeting.  They 

agreed to reduce this amount to $40,000.00.  Sam Teeter is to send letter to their attorney 

and also to the bank advising them of the Supervisors decision.   

 There was only one bid received for FB-1 Binder and FB-1 Wearing Course.  That 

bid was from Roadite as follows: 

FB-1 Binder Course  $14.47 per ton for a total of $11,937.75 

FB-1 Wearing Course $17.26 per ton for a total of $60,410.00 

Total cost is $72,347.75 

 

 A motion was made by Danner, 2
nd

 by Snyder to accept this bid, motion carried.   

 A representative was present from Hockley and O’Donnell Insurance Agency in 

Gettysburg to discuss with the Supervisors the possibility of putting all insurances together 

with their company. He is to work on a proposal and present it at the next meeting of the 

Supervisors on Thursday July 12, 1979.   

 A motion was made by Snyder for the solicitor to find out final figure due for Pa. 

Dept. of Revenue for township’s failure to pay taxes by former secretary 2
nd

 by Danner, 

carried.  Sam is to report at next meeting on final figure.   

 There was a discussion of fireman’s compensation, Snyder said $300.00 or 30% is 

what we should pay.  Supervisors will take final action on this subject at their next 

meeting.   

 Sam Teeter is to advertise the Junk Yard Ordinance in the paper.   

 Secretary to advertise change of meeting notice in the paper and also post sign on 

Township building advertising the change of meeting.   

 Meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m. by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Next meeting will be held on Thursday July 12, 1979 instead of Friday July 13, 

1979.  Meeting will be held at 7:30 p.m. at the Township Municipal Building.   

  

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


